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      March 7, 2017 

 

RE: Systematic Alien Verification for Entitlements Program (SAVE) Monitoring and                                                                                                                      

Deactivation of Unused Accounts 

 

ATTENTION:  County Security Officers, Food and Nutrition Services Administrators 

 

Dear County Director of Social Services: 

 

The SAVE Program provides a fast, secure and efficient verification service for federal, state and 

local benefit-granting agencies to verify a benefit applicant’s immigration status or 

naturalized/derived citizenship.  SAVE is administered by the U.S. Citizenship and Immigration 

Services, a component of the Department of Homeland Security, and provides program support 

and customer service to participating agencies. 

 

Effective August 1, 2016, SAVE implemented new rules regarding the use of their system.  

SAVE users, including Super Users, supervisors and general users who have not accessed the 

system within a 270-day period, will be deactivated.  Security officers/supervisors must review 

the status of all users assigned to their agency to determine if SAVE access is still required for 

any of their users.  Access must be terminated immediately for anyone that no longer needs 

access to SAVE.   

 

SAVE has identified over 1,000 users in North Carolina that have not accessed the system for at 

least 270 days.  A report identifying these users is attached to this letter, this report is sorted by 

county.  Security officers/supervisors must review the report and determine if access to the 

system is still needed.  If access is needed, users must log into SAVE immediately for their 

accounts to remain active.   

 

The SAVE Program now provides a Self-Assessment Guide to help agencies perform internal 

monitoring and compliance assessments.  The Guide offers easy to follow checklists based on SAVE 

requirements to assist you in developing your Agency’s compliance program, the guide is attached to 

this letter.  

http://www.ncdhhs.gov/


 
  

 

 

To ensure that North Carolina remains in compliance with SAVE rules and regulations, security 

officers/supervisors must review the attached report and take immediate action as described above.  

Action must be taken and a response submitted to the Division by Friday, March 17, 2017.  An email 

response is sufficient to satisfy this request.  Send email to Dana Allen at Dana.M.Allen@dhhs.nc.gov. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Allen at 919-527-6301 or via email.   

  

      Sincerely, 

 

 
 

      David Locklear, Chief 

      Economic and Family Services 

 

(2) Attachments 

List of SAVE Users 

SAVE Self-Assessment Guide 
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